NORTH UIST MEDICAL PRACTICE
Patient Participation Group (PPG)

Minutes of meeting

29th May 2013 at 7:00pm

PRESENT

Dr Barbara Pilkington
Dr Amanda Woods

Mrs Christina Dick

Mr John Maclean

Mrs Theona Morrison
Mrs Helen Maclean

Mrs Isa MacKillop

Ms Peggy MacPhee
APOLOGIES

Dr Gerry Wheeler and Mr Archie Campbell.
MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING
The minutes of the last meeting were accepted as a correct record of the meeting held on 13.02.13, and it was agreed that the minutes would be posted on the North Uist Medical Practice website.
MATTERS ARISING
SURGERY PROTECTED LEARNING TIME – It appears that the announcements about the Practice being closed for training afternoons are still not being broadcast.  It was agreed that the practice would try the following:

· Give Am Paipear and the Island News a list of dates when the Practice will be closed in the afternoon.

· It appears that Benbecula Medical Practice’s announcement is being broadcast so Helen was to ask the Practice Manager there what she does.

· Announce the closing times on the new Uist radio when it starts.

SCOTTISH HEALTH COUNCIL –Carmen Morrison the Local Officer of the Scottish Health Council of the Western Isles will come to see the group in September and she will give us the date closer to the time.
ACCESSING OT SERVICES –Flora, Occupational Therapy Technical Instructor, is to be asked to come to the next meeting. 
COMMEMORATION OF DR JOHN AND HIS PARENTS – Theona and John attended the meetings held about this.  This is still in the planning stages but ideas have been put forward as to how this should look and where it should be sited.  It was thought that the memorial would be sited at Claddach Illeray, near to where the Air Ambulance memorial stone is. 
BAYHEAD CLINIC

Dr Woods sent a letter outlining the issues that have come up with the premises used to hold a surgery in Bayhead.  Dr Woods reported that to date she hasn’t had a response.  Dr Woods said that she had been approached by the North Uist Development company to talk about the issues.  It was noted that the rugs have been removed and that the curtain is slightly better but the access is as dangerous as ever.
The disability group that Sandi Humphrey is involved with have also made complaints about the access.

The group expressed their concern about the public indemnity of the building.

The group were unsure who actually owned the building so Theona was to find this out.

A copy of Dr Woods’s letter was emailed to Theona.

DR KEILLER’S RETIREMENT
John took this up with the Berneray Community Council and they felt that this wasn’t the time for collecting for Dr Keiller’s retirement due to the collections that were already taking place.  The Berneray Community Council felt that this is something that they would look to do in the Autumn.

ONGOING ISSUES

· District Nurse changes in North Uist – No change
· Physiotherapy service in North Uist – No change
· Change of referral pathways – No change
· Dietician services in North Uist – No Change
· Uist & Barra facilities not being used (Echo’s not being done in U&B anymore) – No Change
Appointment times out with times of flights to Stornoway. – There have been a few cases where patients have reported to PPG members that they have had to make a journey to Stornoway to have a procedure done that was previously done in Benbecula.  The group felt that southern Isles patients were totally disadvantaged and out of pocket by having to attend hospital in Stornoway.  There were many accounts of patients being given appointments for a Friday and having to trail by car and ferry to Stornoway or miss their appointment.  The group also felt that it would be very helpful if there was a dedicated coordinator for the Uist patients.

The group felt that it would be beneficial to collate information about patient’s experience.  This was to be sent to Helen and collected in a folder.  

MEETING WITH ALASDAIR ALLAN MSP

There has been no response to the meeting the group had with Alasdair Allan.  The group felt that they should invite Gordon Jameson to a meeting and present him with evidence of patient’s concerns. 
ANY OTHER BUSINESS
The group felt that they should promote themselves more so that people could get in touch with any issues they have.  Christine and Theona were to liaise and put something together for the paper and perhaps the surgery waiting room.

DATE OF NEXT MEETING

The next meeting is to be Wednesday 4th September at 6pm.
